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Top priorities for 2013/2014

1.	Recruit a speaker for the Edward G. Holley Lecture. 

2.	Maintain positive relationships with other LHRT units through frequent contacts, 			liaison work, and program co-sponsorship.

3.	Improve representation of LHRT on ALA Council.

4.	Provide more opportunities for library historians to publish their research. 

5.	Enhance LHRT’s presence on social media. 

Tasks accomplished

Toward priority 1, recruiting speakers:

· Secured speaker for the 2014 Edward G. Holley Lecture: Dr. Thomas Augst of New York University will speak on “The Business of Lectures.”

Toward priority 2, maintaining positive relationships:

· Attended meetings of the Education Assembly and Legislation Assembly at midwinter.
· LHRT is cosponsoring 3 other units’ conference programs: GODORT’s “Tribes and Scribes” program on historical research using federal records, and OIF’s “Speaking about ‘The Speaker’” program. 
· Charged a Member-at-Large with compiling a list of ALA unit founding dates.

Toward priority 3, ALA Council: 
· Invited Jennifer Gallant, the “Small Round Tables” councilor, to LHRT meetings and events.
· Drafted a resolution asking ALA Council to allow each round table to elect its own councilor.

Toward priority 4, publication opportunities:
· Appointed an ad-hoc committee to develop a plan for publishing an annual volume to contain research forum papers and other materials.

Toward priority 5, enhancing social media:
· [bookmark: _GoBack]Facilitated the development of a “Social Media Manager” position within the round table and appointed Kimberly Garmoe to the post. LHRT’s facebook page now has dozens of posts and 174 members. 

Tasks in progress

· None at this time.

Concerns for the Executive Committee

1.	LHRT Newsletter: 
Over the past several years, we have had difficulty recruiting a reliable editor for the LHRT Newsletter. Part of the difficulty may be the necessity of using Microsoft Publisher, InDesign, or other layout software. Also, the twice-per-year publication schedule may make the work seem daunting, as numerous articles must be edited at the same time. In addressing these problems, perhaps the Executive Committee should replace the Newsletter with a blog. Blog software may be more familiar to younger volunteers and it takes care of layout issues. Also, a blog would enable us to publish announcements in real-time. This said, careful thought should be given to whether a blog would needlessly replicate ALA Connect, LHRT’s facebook page, and other communication venues.  

2.	Membership: 
According to current statistics, LHRT’s membership has fallen more than 8% this year. I believe this is the largest drop we’ve experienced in the past decade. We now have fewer than 400 members. The incoming Membership and Outreach Committee should conduct a study of lapsed members to determine why they did not renew their membership, and positive steps should be taken immediately to alleviate any problems. 

3.	Online research forum:
Given that LHRT’s membership numbers are declining, and given that the number of available program time slots during conferences is limited, the question arises as to whether a Research Forum is the best type of event to offer at ALA’s annual conference. The requisite travel, the only-once-year occurrence of the face-to-face conference, and the fact that conference presentations are hidden behind ALA’s pay wall, also inhibit the flow of scholarly ideas. With this in mind, perhaps LHRT should develop a Research Forum that is delivered through Adobe Connect, recorded, and made freely available through YouTube. Through ALA, LHRT may obtain a “room” in Adobe Connect for only $400 per year. 



